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Postal Address       Email address 

PO Box 2039       goldfieldsgazette@gmail.com 
Bakery Hill 3354 
 
Monthly Meetings 
Meetings are held at 8pm on the third Wednesday of every month except January at the Lions Den, 
rear of the Pinarc building at 222 Otway Street South, Ballarat. 
 

 
Office Bearers 2020-2021 

 

President Norm Darwin 0419 351 378 normdarwin@bigpond.com 

Vice President VACANT   

Secretary Leeanne Pitman 0438 279 803 goldfieldssecretary@gmail.com 

Treasurer Stuart Bell 0487 765 294 stuartbell6@bigpond.com 

Committee Ray Mason 
5342 5095 
0419 777 025 

ray.mason@hotmail.com 

Committee Bruce Kerr 0438 394 026 bckerr1@bigpond.com 

 

Asst. Secretary John Dellaca 5330 1558 yachtfit@netconnect.com.au 

Newsletter Editor Faye Parry 0408 580 523 goldfieldsgazette@gmail.com 

Property Officer Wayne Harrop 0448 230 947 juneharrop@yahoo.com.au 

 

Club Permits 

 

Permit Officer Ray Mason 
5342 5095 
0419 777 025 

ray.mason@hotmail.com 

Permit Officer Gerard Nagle 0419 348 697 grumpysnag@gmail.com 

Scrutineer Rod Jones 5342 4521  

 

Program Team 

 

Norm Darwin 0419 351 378 normdarwin@bigpond.com 

Trevor Parry 0408 580 523 trevorandfaye@bigpond.com 

Wayne Harrop 0448 230 947 juneharrop@yahoo.com.au 

Judy Loader 0418 519 231 judy.lsc@outlook.com 

VACANT   

VACANT   

 
Code Red Fire Rating Days 
Any Club Event which falls on a day designated Code Red is automatically cancelled. 

Organisers of events may cancel on a Total Fire Ban day if they consider it appropriate. 
 

Newsletter Contributions 

Until further notification, reports, articles and other items will need to be received 
by the first Thursday of each month for inclusion in the next Newsletter. 

 

Member Welfare News 
Anyone wishing to inform the Club of the welfare of members, or arrangements for members 
should, in the first instance, contact the secretary who will arrange for distribution via the 
Goldfields Car Club email list. Timely notice would be appreciated.  

Club Info 

mailto:goldfieldsgazette@gmail.com
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mailto:bckerr1@bigpond.com
mailto:yachtfit@netconnect.com.au
mailto:ray.mason@hotmail.com
mailto:normdarwin@bigpond.com
mailto:trevorandfaye@bigpond.com
mailto:juneharrop@yahoo.com.au
mailto:judy.lsc@outlook.com


3 

 
 
 

Covid-19 rules apply to all functions unless advised otherwise 
 

 

April 2021 
 

Thursday 8th  Coffee Run Organisers: Leeanne Pitman, Rex and Wilma Bridges 
     Departing 1.30 pm 

     from Strides Greyhound Club Carpark, Rubicon Street, Redan 
 

Short run to Smythesdale ï approx. 20 kms. 
Due to unforeseen circumstances we are not able to visit Birdsong Nursery and Gardens for this coffee 
run as previously advised. Instead, we will visit the very lovely Thru the Gate cafe for coffee and a 

chat. Thru the Gate provides a range of reasonably priced, made-on-site menu items using seasonal 
produce and of course, fabulous coffee.  Members will be able to browse the antique shop and historic 
buildings in the township and also drop into Birdsong as a casual visitor (or if too late in the day, wait 
until we are able to visit as a group later in the year). 

 

 

Wednesday 21st  Meeting Lions Den, 222 Otway Street South, Ballarat, at 8 pm. 
 

Attendance recording is required to meet current Covid-19 meeting and gathering requirements, to 
ensure compliance with Public Liability claims etc. 
 

Attendance will be recorded in two ways:  
 

1. On entry by either using your Smart phone and the QR Code App, or by filling in the Government 

Visitor & Patron Contacts Log, and 

2. Directly into the Club Attendance Book as it is passed around during the meeting. 
 

Seating will be such that couples should sit together and singles should maintain the required seating 
1.5m spacing. 
 

Supper can be brought to the meeting. (This may change so watch for an email) 
 

Please - if you have a sniffle or feel unwell - stay at home. 

 

 

Sunday 25th Club Run Organisers: Norm & Heather Darwin 

     Meet 10.00 am at the Ballarat East School Bus Exchange 
     Departing 10.15 am 
 

     Picnic Lunch ï BYO everything 

 

Smeaton & Creswick District Mining Tour - approx. 65 kms 

Smeaton and Creswick are on Ballaratôs doorstep yet many of us know little of its significant mining 
history. This run aims to show the area that was known as ñA Buried River of Goldò and the site of 
Australiaôs worst gold mining disaster.  We will also see Wheelerôs Bridge, one of Australiaôs first 
concrete bridges, designed and built by Sir John Monash and Joshua Anderson. 
We hope to see a sunny Autumn day and plan to have our picnic lunch by St Georges Lake but if itôs 
inclement an alternative venue with shelter will be used. 

 

 

May 2021 
 

Thursday 13th  Coffee Run Organisers: Judy & Bill Loader 

     Departing 1.30 pm 
     from the School Bus Exchange, Melbourne Road, Brown Hill 

 

 

Wednesday 19th  Meeting Lions Den, 222 Otway Street South, Ballarat, at 8 pm. 

 

  

Club Calendar 
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Wednesday 19th ï 25th Campout  See page 19 for details 

 

 

Sunday 30th  Club Run Organisers: Frances & Chris OôBeirne 

     Departing 9.00 am 
     from Strides Greyhound Club Carpark, Rubicon Street, Redan 

 

Maryborough and District See page 20 for further details 

 

 

June 2021 
 

Thursday 10th  Coffee Run Organisers: Wayne & June Harrop 

 

 

Wednesday 16th  Meeting Lions Den, 222 Otway Street South, Ballarat, at 8 pm  

 

 

Sunday 27th  Club Run Organisers: Judy & Bill Loader 

     Departure 9.00 am 
     the School Bus Exchange, Melbourne Road, Brown Hill 
 

Eynesbury Homestead - approx. 80 kms 
Incorporating morning market from 9.00 am ï 1.00 pm 
Lunch: 1.00 pm at the on-site Restaurant ï al ôa carte menu 

 

 
 

Monthly Coffee Runs ï suggestions are required for Jul, Aug, Sep, Oct, and Dec 2021 

 
Members are encouraged to organise future coffee runs for your Club; please contact a Program Team 
member with your proposed run/s, which will be listed in the Club Calendar in the monthly Gazettes. 
 

Planning a coffee run:  Decide on your destination 
Held on the 2nd Thursday of each month (February ï December) 

Usually with a 1 pm. departure time, but this can vary depending on destination 
Usually (depending on the direction of the run) departing from: 

¶ the School Bus Exchange / Strides Greyhound Club Carpark, Rubicon Street, Redan; or 

¶ the School Bus Exchange, Melbourne Road, Brown Hill; or 

¶ the vicinity outside North Ballarat Sports Club, 725 Creswick Road, Wendouree. 
 

Itineraries/mud maps should be available for participants on the day of the run (suggest 8 copies), 
plus attendance lists are to be completed for insurance purposes, and Covid recording. Pre-printed 
member lists are available from the Secretary at our General Meetings, and should be returned to 
the Secretary after the event. 
 
Prior to the start of the event, a participant should be nominated to write the report for the Gazette. 
 
All members are encouraged to forward photos to the Editor for inclusion with the report. 

 

 

Monthly Club Runs ï ideas are required for Aug, Sep, Oct, and Nov 2021 
 

Members are encouraged to organise Monthly Club Runs, which are held on the last Sunday of each 
month (except January and December), starting at approx. 9.30 am. 
 
All ideas welcome!!! éé perhaps even a plan or two for extended trips with overnight stays??? 
 
Please contact the Program Team with your ideas which will be added into the Club Calendar. 
 

There are still two positions available for members who would like to join the Program Team. 
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Finally the club was able to run a meeting, and the current committee was able to participate in their first 
club meeting. 
 
I thank the 45 members and guests for making the night a success and complying with the rules. 
 
Hopefully from next meeting we will be able to bring supper as previously provided by members. 
 
Members will note that at the next club meeting the committee will present a new membership 
application process. Please make sure you give it a read before the meeting as ultimately it will herald an 
important change to new membersô commitment to the club. 
 
It was pleasing to see a great roll up at the last Club run, including a number of guests who seek to join 
Goldfields. This interest indicates we must be offering what enthusiasts want. There will have to be some 
patience given as our membership is capped and just one family vacancy currently exists. 
 
Please be sure to read the notes in the Club Calendar about the points on attending the next meeting. 
 
And remember: if you have a sniffle, or do not feel well, please stay home. 
 
President - Norm Darwin 
 
 

 
 
 

The Committee is seeking to finalise the catalogue of club property for insurance purposes. 
 
If you know the whereabouts of any club items that you think have not yet been added into the Property 
Catalogue please let Wayne Harrop (GCCôs inaugural Property Officer) know what they are, along with 
an accurate description, their location/s, and their condition. 
 
It was noted that at the March General Meeting that a club radio that had gone missing. Please check if 
your vehicle or cupboard might be hiding it. If found, please let Wayne Harrop know. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Fellow Members of the Goldfields Car Club Inc. 
 
It is not a membership requirement, but it would be of great benefit and assistance to your club and the 
Program Committee (thus earning their everlasting gratitude) if you can come up with suggestions of what 
you think may be of help in organizing a monthly run. 
 
Even if you have half an idea, put it to Trev and let him work on that suggestion. We can sometimes 
incorporate ½ of an idea with another ½ of an idea to make a whole idea. Do not think that your 
suggestion is silly. 
 
During the winter months local runs are desirable and in summer/autumn we like to venture further afield. 
But any and all proposals will be gratefully received. 
 
Also, do you know any person who may have something of interest to talk about who you could ask to 
come to our monthly meeting as a guest speaker? 
 
This is yours and my very special car club, so have a good think to see what you can come up with. 
 
Frances OôBeirne 

  

Presidentôs Report 

Club Property 

Club Events 
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The last weekend of February is usually our 
annual pilgrimage to the Wodonga Historic Car 
Club Kalimna Rally. This year and last year this 
event didnôt happen because of Covert 19, but 
because there are a certain few of us that have 
withdrawal symptoms from our annual excursion, 
the weekend was dubbed ñThe claytons Kalimnaò 
(ie. the Kalimna you have when there is no 
Kalimna). 
 
Chris & I travelled to Wodonga for the first night 
then met other members of the Wodonga lot the 
next morning and travelled with them to Junee. 
We all stayed at the very adequate Junee 
Caravan Park - most of us in a caravan or 
variants thereof. We took our vintage van towed 
by my Kluger to the event which proved quite 
satisfactory for us. 

 
Saturday morning, we headed to the lovely and 
interesting town of Coolamon to the west of 
Junee. We were accompanied by members from 
the Cootamundra Car Club who did a great job of 
organizing the weekend agenda. Arriving in the 
town of Coolamon I could not wait to get out of 
the car to begin browsing in the interesting shops 
that lined the main street. After I had satisfied my 
shopping crave, I headed toward the wonderful 
old building named ñThe Up-to-Date Storeò a 
name it still has since the 1800ôs. This building 
holds some very wonderful memorabilia from the 
town and surrounding country. It contains an 
original Lamson Cash-Carry system in where the 
cash would be delivered to the cashier via an 
overhead rail system and then a receipt returned 
by the same system. 

 
 
Next, we visited the collection of fire brigade related items collected 
by one man and beautifully displayed in the old Fire Station. 
Next was the RSL which was remarkable too. 
We gathered at the local hotel for a very nice lunch after which 
Chris & I went off on our own reconnaissance trip as we usually do 
to parts unknown. We discovered some lovely little quiet old towns 
which I have declared require further inspection at some other time. 
My favorite of these towns was one called, Alia Park north of 
Junee. 
 

Saturday night was once again a hoot. We had an entreating time at the local Junee Ex-servicemen Club, 
were we had a tasty meal and some un-called for frivolity which included a farting fine, and a ñbovine 
excrementò button for another, not to mention the award for the most recently birthed grandfather. There is 
no doubt this crew know how to laugh. 
 
Sunday morning, we headed off again, this time north to Temora 
where there is wonderful museum containing the NSW 
Ambulance museum & the original Bradman home at the Temora 
Rural Centre museum, a wonderful facility indeed, and please go 
for a look when you get the chance, because as well, there is a 
first a first-class aviation museum, exhibiting a large array of fully 
flying vintage war planes in this amazing town. 
 

All too soon it was time to head home but with wonderful 
memories of a really great time. Thanks to the Wodonga crew 
and the Cootamundra crew for a really memorable time.  

Report ï ñClaytonôs Kalimaò          Frances & Chris OôBeirne 
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Report ï March Coffee Run            11th March 2021 

Pam and Gordon Roberts put together 
a great run of 50k some roads many of 
us had never been on, with some 
lovely countryside to see. The weather 
was perfect and there was a large roll 

up of club members and friends. 

The run ended at the Roberts property, where 
Pam put on a scrumptious afternoon tea. 
 
The jam and cream scones went down a treat 
with us all sitting out under a magnificent 
pergola. A lovely garden to walk around and 
Gordonôs many cars  to admire. 
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Thank you Pam and Gordon for your hospitality. 
 
Heather Darwin 

 

 

 

For kids when getting a haircut ï contributed by Judy Loader 
 

 
 
  


